To our clients and friends;




December 2001

December came rushing into existence far sooner than most of us were ready for. Once again we gird ourselves for the end-of-year activities such as gift shopping, family reunions, Christmas pageants, and warm celebrations.  Amidst all these activities, hopefully we can each find a quiet moment of joyful reflection as to our many blessings we as American citizens enjoy, living in a free country as we do. We all struggle to grasp the changes being forced on us by those who oppose our way of life. Hopefully we will have a period of respite during these Christmas celebrations.

Time encroachment

I was reminded as to how time encroaches on us when I viewed our current Greeting Card, which is enclosed along with this newsletter.  I happened to compare it with the ones we began sending with our first newsletters almost 10 years ago. How could I miss the fact that Laura and Mr. Wooly have remained virtually unchanged by time, but sadly, not so with the author of this letter.  To add further salt to the wound, I recently gave my business card to a new client, whereupon he asked if the picture on my card my younger brother!!   Well, I must acknowledge that it has been some time since I updated my card, but I just wasn’t aware of how much things have changed.   

So, for those who keep our business card handy, we want you to have a more current edition.  It’s too late to produce one in time for this newsletter, but we will certainly do so next year.   Incidentally, we will be sending out our future newsletter earlier in the year.   We will be sending a “Thanksgiving” newsletter. We decided that there are just too many other things going on during Christmas to spend time reading newsletters. 

New Websites 

Our new business card will reflect the e-mail as well as the two websites we have.  We encourage you to check out our websites, and to refer them to friends that may be seeking professional advice regarding long term care issues.  The sites are:

www.LTCIS.com    and   www.LTCInsuranceSolutions.com
The former is a little more ‘folksy’ and personalized site that includes pictures of Mr. Wooly and Laura’s two cats.  The latter is a more traditional or ‘professional’ site.  Our business has now transitioned to where almost 95% of our new clients are from Internet inquiries, although I still enjoy personally seeing clients that are referred to me in the Arizona area.  Since using the Internet, we are now able to reach many States, most especially California, Nevada, Colorado and New Mexico – which is where we concentrate our efforts. 

E-Mail address

If you have never received any e-mail communication from us, it must be because we were unaware of your e-mail address.  It has become tremendously convenient to use 

e-mail these days. Please send us a quick e-mail greeting to LTCIS@Earthlink.net and we will include your address in our database for future news updates.  Needless to add, we do not make our client database available to anyone else.  

Impact of World Trade Center attack.

The tragedy of Sept 11th has clearly had a tremendous impact on America, and hardly any individual or industry was spared repercussions from the effects.  Aside from the obvious loss of life of the victims, the most notable effects were felt on Wall Street, the Travel and Hospitality industries, and Insurance companies – specifically, the Property & Casualty sector, as well as the Life sector.   

While sizeable losses were realized on death claims, accidental death claims and property & casualty damage, there were no general industry concerns about companies’ insolvency, primarily because aggregate claims did not represent a large percentage of any one company’s surplus.  

With regard to the Long Term Care Insurance companies, since our type of insurance covers morbidity - as opposed to mortality - there were in reality insignificant claims for our industry.  We do not foresee any adverse affects of this tragedy on the financial stability of your company, your policy, or the present premium rates you have.  

Rate Increases.

Year 2001 did however, see rate increase activity from a small handful of companies.  It appears that 85% of all rate increases are concentrated with a minor number of companies, and is not any indication at all of a general industry practice.  

The largest rate increase in 2001 was surprisingly initiated by the Fortis / John Hancock company.  The rationale to this rate increase was due to the idea that value was being retroactively realized in the policies, (and larger than anticipated losses by Fortis).  The Fortis policy was originally designed to pay for Facility care, but due to some ambiguous language regarding the possibility of Home Care in lieu of Facility care, Fortis unexpectedly paid a good deal for Home Care.

Rate increases are a distressing issue for all concerned, most especially the clients.  However, it would be an unwise move to respond emotionally to a rate increase announcement. These increases occur seldom, and it is invariably impossible to acquire another policy on the open market that would provide equal benefits at a lower premium than your current policy offers.  During these times, there will undoubtedly be agents who will sow the seeds of Fear, Doubt and Insecurity, and will attempt to replace your present policy.  We trust you will realize that they are most likely acting out of their own interests as opposed to yours.  Logic will further dictate that if there were a policy that would offer you the same benefits at a lower premium, you would have heard about it from my office.

You should be aware that there is currently legislation in California and is being considered in many states that will in future severely limit the ability of insurance companies to initiate rate increases.  As the industry continues to mature, and as insurance companies are better able to assess & manage risk and suitable premiums for their policies, than I believe we will see less and less of this type of increase.

The process of Going on Claim

Having over 10 years experience, we have assisted several clients through the claim process.  We cannot emphasize how important it is to give us a call either prior to or immediately after you have contacted the company. We are not implying that companies will not honor their obligation.  Quite the contrary, we have been extremely pleased to see that they will pay their legitimate claims – and therein lies the problem.

There are very typical errors that clients make at claim time, some of which will definitely get you a Claim denial.  We want to make sure you avoid these errors.

The most frequent mistake that is made by clients is to contract for services with individual caregivers or agencies that do not comply with the provisions of the policy; and/or are not licensed or certified within the State.  Some Home Care Agencies and Assisted Living (Residential Care) Facilities do NOT comply with the guidelines of the policy provisions (depending on your state and your policy).  Specifically, it is unwise to engage a Home Care agency or Assisted Living facility without first checking with the insurance company to determine if they comply with the policy provisions and definitions. One needs to abide within the guidelines of the policy if you wish to have your policy perform as promised.   We have seen claims denied (that otherwise would have been paid) as a result of this error, and it gets everyone very upset – so don’t do it!

Home Care Agency employees are subject to screening requirements that are used in hiring practices, and they also have to demonstrate a certain level of proficiency. All these components are frequently missing when you employ a freelancer.  Both you and your insurance company want to make sure you are receiving competent and appropriate care.  Again, we strongly emphasize that it is in your interest to inform the insurance company and/or our office at your earliest opportunity.

The good news regarding claims is that we now have claims experience with virtually every major insurance company.  I can tell you that we have not seen a denial of benefits for a legitimate long-term care claim.  True, we have had some incidents where it took longer than normal to get reimbursement.  These times were all related to not having the claim forms filled out properly or mailed in a timely manor.  Sometimes when clients call us, I can hear in their voices that they seem to anticipate that they are going to be treated badly by ‘the insurance company’.  I am pleased to say that this is NOT our experience, and that these companies do honor their obligations.   

Role of Agent

We frequently get asked what our role as your agent really is.  As a matter of fact, most insurance companies would prefer that the agent not be involved at all. The reason is because the vast majority of insurance agents ‘dabble’ in long-term care, and when a claim occurs, they frequently make promises that the company never committed to, and is unable to keep. We are pleased to say, however, that we are oftentimes on first name terms with the Claims folks at headquarters, and we frequently intervene to expedite matters on our client’s behalf.  So, again let me invite you to call us if the event occurs.

Several companies are now using the services of Care Coordinators.  Sometimes clients get real nervous about these specialists, as they tend to equate them with Managed Care and HMO procedures.  Not so.  These folks are made available to help you arrange the care you need from facilities or agencies available to you in your area.  They also help with assessment and certification issues regarding qualifying for benefits.  Care Coordinators are, in fact, a real asset to you in your time of need.

The State of Industry

There has been more activity in the industry this year than I have ever seen before.  A few years ago the Federal Government basically endorsed long term care by initiating Tax Benefits for Tax Qualified LTC plans (albeit that few will realize any significant dollar savings, with the exception of C-Corporations at the present time).  We are ever hopeful that the Tax Bill that Senator Grassley and Rep Nancy Johnson proposed will actually get to see the light of day; the purpose being to create an IMMEDIATE tax deduction for all without having to meet the 7 ½ % threshold.  At this time, however, the Government is clearly focused elsewhere these days with the War on Terror.  

Personal

This past year I had the good fortune to be part of a Gospel Choir trip to Argentina. It was an absolute blast.  The people are more emotionally demonstrative than we appear to be in the USA, and it took a while to become accustomed to being fervently kissed by other men. We sang in 10 concerts, and by all accounts, made a very strong impact with the local people – as they did on us. We know that many of our clients supported us in prayers and goodwill, and we wish to again extend our thanks to you for that. 

Referrals

As always, we appreciate those of you who have taken the time to send someone our way who is interested in professional advice about long-term care insurance.  We are licensed in over 26 states now and are available to provide your friends and family with the same non-pressured, professional courtesy afforded you.
So, from all of us here in Fountain Hills, we wish you and your Family a joyous Christmas or Hanukah, and a bright and happy New Year.   We thank you for the opportunity to be of service to you, and remain committed to each of our clients if and when the situation requires our assistance.

Neville, Laura & Carol
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